Meeting Notes 
MCR Meeting October 15, 2012
1.  Treasurer’s report - Steve

2.  Registration – Tom

3.  Club Duties - Jessica

4.  Website – Tim

5.  Phil Quinn Award – Dave 

6.  Souvenir – luggage tags, magnet, 
7.  Number/souvenir pickup 

8.  General discussion

9.  November meeting – November 19th
1.  Treasurer’s Report – Club dues should be in.  Any remaining dues should be sent to Steve Moland/ Access Paths 12 Parmenter Rd. Unit c4 Londonderry, NH  03053 ($50.00 to Mill Cities Alliance)  
This year we made contributions to  charities our Phil Quinn Award winners are affiliated with.  The north shore cancer run/walk where Gary Freedman participated.  The Bill Feeney memorial race.  The Somerville homeless coalition.  We will continue this annual giving to similar charities.
2.  Registration – dates to open and dates to close  Registration is live.  Each club rep is responsible for entering their teams.   Please try to send one check to Steve for registration.  If you have multiple checks, please mail them all at once, and note club/team on each.  Trying to prevent individuals from mailing checks to Steve.   Registration will CLOSE NOV 23rd, Friday.   Changes can be made after that date.   Pickup of bib #s, pins, souvenir etc will be at the final meeting, November 26th at the Claddagh.  Please make other arrangements if you cannot attend.
3.  Club duties

·  All clubs know their jobs by now

· A few clubs don’t have an appropriate task- we need some course

marshalls to watch all areas of the course  Whirlaway and Goon Squad will be providing a few volunteers to marshall the course, particularly the crossover areas at the end of leg 4 and near the end of leg 5.  
4.  Website – corrections?   Relay tips?  Some corrections need to be made on the site.   In the registration area, the relay date, and the registration closing date.  We need a “RULES” section on the site.   Specifically that *This is a club race.  Each club owns this race.  It is therefore expected that each club will provide volunteers to help with all race duties.  *Each team is made up of FIVE DIFFERENT RUNNERS.  Teams using the same runner for more than one leg will be disqualified.  *Runners MUST use the crossover areas and exchange areas as marked.  Runners observed crossing or exchanging outside these areas will be assessed a FIVE MINUTE PENALTY to their leg.
5. Phil Quinn Vote JACK REMBIS is this year’s Phil Quinn Award Winner
6. Souvenir Vote The 3” x 9” magnet with logo was chosen for the souvenir.
7. Number/souvenir/slapbands to WCRC All items to WCRC for the weekend of November 24/25 so they can put packets together.
8. Discussion Ongoing discussion regarding the “smaller clubs” and how they place in the results.   Clubs to email Jessica with approximate membership for review/analysis.   This year Marshall will order hooded sweatshirts for sale.
9. November 19th.  Next meeting moved to Monday November 26th at 7:00 at the Claddagh.  Mainly to pickup numbers/souvenir etc.
